Municipal Affordable Housing Trust Fund

Meeting Minutes

March 3, 2010
6:00 PM
Members Present: Maxine Kinhart, Jeff Nutting, Bob Gagnon, Mary Anne Bertone, Judy Pfeffer arrived at 6:40 pm
It was noted that Susan Speers had resigned from the Trust due to scheduling conflicts.  There is one vacancy on the Trust.
This meeting was requested by the developer of “The Villa’s at Eagles Nest, an approved Senior Village located on Eagles Nest Way in Franklin.  The developer, Eastern Management & Development LLC, represented by Jason Coras, Gregg Coras, and Attorney Gary Hogan from Gilmore Reese and Carlson was present to request support from the Housing Trust of an application to be heard by the Zoning Board of Appeals for relief from the monetary payment due to the housing trust as a requirement of the special permit.
Chris Vericker had previously disclosed via e-mail to Maxine that he would recuse himself from any discussions relating to the guest of tonight’s meeting.  The developer of Eagles Nest is a client of the bank that Chris works at.  (E-mail attached)
Maxine opened the meeting stating the reason for Eagle’s Nest request to appear.  Eagles Nest has taken a lot longer than anticipated to make sales and the sales prices for the units are far less than originally intended.  The units have begun to sell; however, the selling prices are averaging approximately $365,000 not the $600,000 to $700,000 originally intended when the buy out agreement was agreed to.  The developer is now under pressure from the bank to reduce liabilities and they are asking the town to agree to a reduction in the amount of money due from the buy out of two affordable units.

The buy out was agreed to by the Town and Eastern Management.  The amount of the original buy out amount was to be $550,000 (275,000 for each affordable unit not built).  The money was to go to the trust for the development of affordable housing in Franklin.  The developer has already made a payment of $100,000 of that amount with an amount due of $450,000 to be paid in installments of $30,000 upon the sale of the 11th unit and continuing until all monies are paid.

The developer is looking to reduce that amount because it was based on the original sales prices of $600,000 to $700,000.  Eastern Management met with Jeff and Maxine prior to meeting with the Trust.  Maxine indicated the formula used to determine a buy out is based on the difference between what the market rate sells for and the affordable unit sells for.  Originally, the market rates were to sell for $600,000.  At that time, an affordable would have sold for $175,000.  The difference is $425,000 and that should have been the payment amount for a buyout.  The amount to buy out the two affordable units should have been approximately $850,000, not the $550,000 figure agreed to.  It should be noted that this is the first developer that had requested to buy out of the affordability restriction.  

Now that the market rates are selling for $368,000 on average, a calculation in today’s market would be $368,000 minus the current affordable price of $160,000.  That would be $208,000 per affordable unit not built.  208,000 x 2 is $416,000.  The developer has already paid $100,000 so the balance due would be 316,000.  The trust would be willing to consider this scenario.  The payments would begin at the sale of the 11th unit and be reduced to $21,067 per sale.

The developer is looking for a total payment due of $320,000 for both affordable unit buyouts.  Minus the $100,000 already paid, leaving $220,000 due to the town.  

Members’ comments were that they could support a reduction but not the amount requested.  We can recalculate the amount due based on today’s sales figures.   The amount of $316,000 would save the developer $134,000.
MOTION by Kinhart to recommend the amendment of the payment due to the Housing Trust to $316,000 payable beginning with the eleventh sale in the amount of $21,067 and continuing with each sale until the amount is paid in full.  SECOND by Pfeffer.
Vote: 
Judy Pfeffer
-
yes

Mary Anne Bertone -
yes

Chris Vericker -
absent

Robert Gagnon -
yes

Maxine Kinhart -
yes


Jeff Nutting -

yes

5 – yes
1 - absent
Submitted,

Maxine Kinhart

